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BACKGROUND: 

On July 25, 2019, the Authority approved a Final Allocation for a Community Services 
Infrastructure (CSI) grant for the County of Los Angeles, Office of Diversion and Reentry 
(County) in an amount not to exceed $6,000,000 to add at least 75 new beds in a new jail 
diversion program that would provide mental health treatment, substance use disorder 
treatment, and trauma-centered services to approximately 225 clients annually.  

On June 1, 2020 the County submitted a request to change the approved project description and 
scope of the program. The change included relocating the project from the Salvation Army Bell 
Shelter to the LAC+USC Medical Center Recuperative Care Center (LAC+UCC RCC), and 
reducing the number of dedicated beds from 75 to 24 while retaining all grant funds. The project 
description change was presented as an information item to the Authority Board in July 2020. 
The Authority extended the deadline to meet the readiness, feasibility, and sustainability 
requirement twice, with the last deadline being February, 28, 2021. The County was not able to 
meet this deadline, and became in default of its grant agreement. 

At the March 25, 2021 Authority meeting, the County confirmed that the proposed project was 
for ground-up, new construction, and as such, not an eligible expense under the CSI grant 
program. Authority staff recommended and the Authority approved a cure period ending on 
May 28, 2021, for the County to meet the readiness, feasibility, and sustainability program 
requirement by May 28, 2021, or receive an approval by the Authority to change the scope of 
the project within the cure period, or the grant will be cancelled.  

On April 30, 2021, the Authority received a request for a four-month extension of the grant 
cure period from the County’s Board of Supervisors. (Exhibit A) 

DISCUSSION: 

Authority staff does not have the authority to grant an extension of the cure period. Since the 
March 25, 2021 board meeting, Authority staff has not received any update/documentation from 
the County regarding a contemplated new CSI project and cannot make a recommendation on 
whether an extension of the cure period is warranted. 

EXHIBIT:  

A – County of Los Angeles Board of Supervisors – Cure Period Extension Request  
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